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MEETING on 28 August (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 29    Issue  No; 4   28 August 2018

 

At our meeting on Tuesday,  28th August, we will be 
hosting 2 teachers and the nine students  from SHORE 
and Chatswood High School, who our Rotary Club 
recently sponsored to attended MUNA 2018.

It will be a full night, with 3 teams each of 3 students plus 
the 2 teachers. 

The students from SHORE are: Liam Graham, Kevin 
Shi, Angus Colman, Gordon Luk, Junu Choi, Kyle D’Souza, with Carmelo 
Aragone , a teacher from SHORE.

The 3 girls students from Chatswood High School are Hannah (School 
Captain) Himashri and Gabi  with Patrich Matthews, a teacher from the High 
School.
 
The students from SHORE will be wearing the fun outfits they wore to MUNA so 
let’s make it a fun night. Please bring something with an international flavor 
to display and decorate the room. Could members please bring any other flags 
etc which can be displayed. You will need to arrive early to ensure these can be 
displayed before the meeting commences.

The Students and Teachers ARE OUR GUESTS. We need to meet and greet 
them, and ensure that they are ultimately ushered to their seating places when 
the meeting is set to commence. I suggest that no-one sits down until the seating 
arrangements for the teachers and students are settled.

The Model United Nations Assembly (MUNA) is a significant international Rotary 
youth program in which our District and our club participates by sponsoring 
teams. The team placed first in MUNA in our District is invited to compete at the 
Australian National MUNA at the Old Parliament House in Canberra.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT
Michael Were was the guest speaker at the last 
meeting. He is the CEO of Open Heart  International, a 
group of volunteers who carry out surgery throughout 
the Pacific and Africa.

 At the next meeting we will have students from SHORE 
and Chatswood High who participated in MUNA .
The Assistant District  Governor, Fiona Jenkins, will also 
be present just to meet our members.

   In the last weekend members collected money for the 
farmers at Chatswood Chase on Saturday and Sunday  
and a group of 8  attended the Friday evening Triva 

Night run by Chatswood Sunrise to raise funds for Mary’s Home and Delvina 
Womens Refuge. The Roseville team of the Greens, the Garretts, the McKeowns 
and the Symons performed outstandingly (but the judges didn’t agree in the end.) 
Over $5,200 raised on the night.

We have 12 people to serve breakfast  at Roseville Public School  for the 
Father’s Day Breakfast on Friday 31 August.

On Saturday 1 September  we have two activities, both all day long. 
At the Willoughby Fair we will be manning a stall with other lower north shore 
clubs to publicise Rotary  and to collect funds for the farmers. If you can help 
please contact Peter McKeown. We also have a BBQ at Bunnings, Chatswood. 
We have the help of  a number of friends of Rotary. If you can help please 
contact Grant or Pam Campbell. It would be appreciated if you could attend both, 
as we have 3 members away with Probus.

The Pink Ladies will have a cake stall at Bunnings with  Lindfield  Rotary club on 
9 September, all the proceeds will go to the equipment for RNSH, the head coil.

We have submitted a tender to cater at a firms  BBQ function on 5 October, If 
we are successful it will help to raise funds for the head coil (see page 9 for 
information on the coil). You never know we may go into business.

Norm has speakers arranged for all the meetings covering a range of topics.
Note the date of the Christmas party is 11 December 2018.
This is a very busy period  and your help will be greatly appreciated.

President Richard Green
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Advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email avis@
amcomms.com.au before 11.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without an 
apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special dietary 
requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

28 Aug MUNA Presentation
SHORE & Chatswood High  

School Attendees
Norm Gibson

Sergeant 

11 Sept Hon Barry Mahoney QC- 
Retired District Court Judge. Norm Gibson

Sergeant 

25 Sept Lindsay May - Sydney to 
Hobart Yacht Race

(Thanks to Stuart & Ted)
Cliff Garrett

Sergeant

LAST MEETING - 14 August  2018
Meeting  Statistics

August	 5	 Greg BELL
August	 9	 John HARTLEY
August	 15	 Nick BROOKE
August	 30	 Peter McKEOWN 				     
  

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 25 Attendance Percentage 64.00%

Members Present 16 Make-ups 0

Apologies 9 Guests Attending 1

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 0

Guest Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 15

BIRTHDAYS - AUGUST  2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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MEETING 23 OCTOBER 2018
                   “DONATE LIFE”  GUEST SPEAKER– 

PROFESSOR PHILIP O’CONNELL

Our 22 May Bulletin included a very interesting story, from the May 2018 issue of 
Rotary Down Under of a kidney organ donation to the grandson of Maurie and De 
Stack, from Taree. Maurie, a lawyer, is a friend and colleague of Neil Howie.

As a former District Governor, Maurie is seeking to mobilise all Rotary Clubs in 
Australia to urge families to register and discuss their organ and tissue donation 
decisions to help save more lives. 

We are very fortunate to have Professor O’Connell as our Guest Speaker, an 
international expert on organ transplant research and on the critical need for 
organ and tissue donations. More than 1,500 Australians are currently awaiting 
transplant treatment.

Professor O’Connell is a Professor of Medicine at the University of Sydney, 
Director of Transplantation at Westmead Hospital and a founding Director of the 
Centre for Transplant and Renal Research at the Westmead Institute of Medical 
Research.

Professor O’Connell is a Past President of the international professional body -  
The Transplantation Society and was a guest speaker at the Rotary International 
Convention in Seoul in May 2016.

 He was a member of the Australian Government Organ Donor Task Force that 
recommended the establishment of the Australian Organ and Tissue Authority 
to oversee organ donation in Australia. He is committed to the establishment of 
ethical solutions to the world wide organ shortage.

This is an ideal opportunity for us, our families and friends to hear what we need 
to know about making a decision that may help save more lives.

Please bring as many visitors as you can to give this important speaker 
a strong audience. Let Avis or Neil know if you intend to bring guests as 
soon as you can so that we can have an early gauge of numbers.
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
SATURDAY 1 SEPTEMBER - CHATSWOOD

SUNDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2018 - BELROSE

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

•	 13 November 2018 - 	 District Governors Official Visit to Club
•	 16 March 2019 - 		  PETS (President Elect Training)
•	 29, 30, 31 March 2019 - 	 District Conference, Newcastle
•	 14 April 2019 - 		  District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
•	 1-5 June 2019 - 		  Rotary International Convention, Hamburg, 		

	 	 	 	 	 Germany. 
•	 29 June 2019 - 		  District 9685 Change Over Dinner

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST
31 AUGUST 2018

Reminder about the Roseville Public School Fathers’ Day Breakfast on next 
Friday 31 August 2018.
 
Note;
6:30 am, set-up and start food preparation
7.30 am, start serving of food
8.45 am, finish and students enter classes.

Cooking;
Bacon & Egg Rolls
Sausage Sandwiches

The School has booked the 2 x large BBQ’s from Party Time Hire.
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THREE MONTHS ROLLING ROTARY CLUB  PROGRAM

SEPTEMBER 2018

AUGUST 2018
Date Day Event
25 Saturday •	 Drought relief collection with neighbouring Rotary clubs 

at Chatswood Chase Shopping  Centre
•	 Trivia Night, Dougherty Centre Chatswood. Proceeds to 

Mary’s House and Delvina Womens Refuge. 
26 Sunday Drought relief collection with neighbouring Rotary clubs at 

Chatswood Chase Shopping  Centre

28 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30pm. MUNA Attendees 
presentation. SHORE (2 Teams) Chatswood High (1 team)

31 Friday Roseville Public School. Father’s Day Breakfast.

Date Day Event
1 Saturday Bunnings BBQ - Chatswood

Drought Collection- Willoughby Street Fair.
11 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm - Hon Barry Mahoney QC

16 Sunday Bunnings BBQ - Belrose

25 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Lindsay May, Sydney to 
Hobart Yacht Race

OCTOBER 2018
Date Day Event

9 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm
21 Sunday Graffiti Removal Day
23 Tuesday Board Meeting 5.00 pm

RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Professor Philip O,Connor, 
Organ & Tissue Donation and Registration. “Donate Life”
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ROTARY CLUB OF CHATSWOOD
70TH ANNIVERSAY

The Rotary Club of Chatswood Inc was chartered on 29 July, 
1948 and has been continuously active in its communities for 

over the last 70 years.

On Friday 30 November 2018, the club will be celebrating its 70 years of Rotary. 
We have enjoyed the company of the Chatswood Rotarians at some of our 
meetings over the past year, and when we attended their meeting earlier this year.

Full details of the anniversary dinner will be provided in due course by the 
Chatswood Club, but members are requested to diarise the date now so that you 
wont have any conflicts of commitments if you intend attending the dinner.

LAST MEETING - 14 AUGUST 2018
MICHAEL WERE - OPEN HEART INTERNATIONAL

Michael Were provided a very interesting address on the creation of Open Heart 
International (OHI) and on the many overseas surgical operations and projects 
that the not-for-profit organisation has undertaken since its inception in 1986.

The degree and breadth of the volunteering of time and resources by the 
participants, such as doctors, nurses, theatre nurses, recovery personnel and 
others is quite impressive. The volunteers who assist with the overseas surgical 
procedures come from all over Australia, with many using their annual holidays 
from their professional work, to join the overseas teams. They also meet their 
own travelling costs.

Michael provided a range of statistics about the locations, countries and cities in 
the third world where the organisation has undertaken surgical procedures, and 
the extend of the equipment that needs to be transported to most locations. 

A major achievement and point of satisfaction is the training of locals in the 
overseas countries to eventually  undertake some of the medical services, which 
is a significant focus of OHI.

For those who may be interested, here is a link to a very short video on YouTube 
about Open Heart International. It’s called “Myanmar: A Decade On” and 
features Dr. Alan Gale, formerly a member of the Northbridge Rotary Club.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aCo4Ep66hcs
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ROTARY FOUNDATION DINNER
26 NOVEMBER 2018

For bookings: Go to District 9685 website and follow the links
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		  On Sunday 21 October 2018 it’s time to take ownership. 
It’s time to be proud. It’s time to Love Where We Live by taking part in Graffiti 

Removal Day! 
The aim of Graffiti Removal Day is to highlight the problem of graffiti across NSW 

and encourage people to volunteer to remove and prevent graffiti. Graffiti 
vandalism costs the NSW Government and residents more than $300 million 
every year and it has to stop.

The results speak for themselves –
	 •	 Since its inception in 2012, the number of GRD volunteers has increased 		

	 from 597 to over 1800 in 2017.
	 •	 In its first year, 100 sites were nominated. In 2017 volunteers removed 		

	 graffiti from 428 nominated sites.
	
Overall, roughly 120,000sqm of graffiti has been removed by GRD volunteers 

since the inception of the event. That equals a community service value of 
about $8.8 million value in savings for private owners and the Government.

THE Dstream HEAD 32 CHANNEL MR COIL

A project that the Club has decided to support is the 
endeavours of the Pink Ladies at the RNSH to assist 
with the  acquisition of a dStream Head 32 Channel 
MRI coil. The equipment costs around $75,000. The 
Pink Ladies have invited the club to contribute 50% of 
the cost.

The product enables advanced clinical applications and and new frontiers in 
neurofunctional exams. It is designed to provide high resolution volumetric imaging 
of the cortex, while maintaining an excellent signal-to-noise ratio in the centre of 
the brain.

The Coil supports detailed morphological and functional assessment of the brain, 
for instance, during pre-surgical planning. Fast scanning times are possible 
through parallel imaging in the three measurement directions.

The club is seeking the involvement of other North Shore Rotary Clubs and District 
grants to assist with the acqusition.
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CASTLE COVE SUBURB - SOME OF THE HISTORY

In the Bulletins during last Rotary year, I featured some history and photos of early 
Echo Point, Roseville and Chatswood.

Below is some of the history about the Castle Cove suburb in which our Club was 
initially founded. (Apologies for the lack of clarity in some of the images).

The Cammeraygal People: The Cammeraygal people of the Guringai 
nation lived in the Willoughby area until the 1820s and are recorded as being in 
the northern parts of the Sydney region for approximately 5,800 years. By 1830 
there were no Aboriginal people following a traditional lifestyle in the area.

Early times: Governor Phillip explored the area in 1788, but the rugged 
terrain did not attract him. The area was inhabited until 1820 by the Cammeraygal 
people, an Aboriginal family group.

Name: Originally Castle Cove was referred to as “Middle Harbour” as well as 
“Little Sugar Loaf Peninsula”. The land in this area remained largely undeveloped 
until the 1950s. Walter Burley Griffin named the area “Castlecove” in 1920 due to 
the prominence of Innisfallen Castle. It became “Castle Cove” in 1987.

Pioneers: The first grant purchase was in 1858, by Dr. H.G. Alleyne. By 1878 
almost all the land on the peninsula had been sold except Yeoland Point Reserve. 
In 1886 most of the area had been resold to Andrew Armstrong who formed the 
Cammeray Estate Land Company with a view to developing the area, but with the 
depression of the 1890s the Company went into liquidation in 1893.
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Willis Family: The first permanent residents of Castle Cove were the Willis 
family who acquired 52 acres from a default mortgagee Dr Haynes Gibbes 
Alleyne in 1858.

In 1903/4 Willis built “Innisfallen Castle” a grand, castle-like house. Innisfallen is 
Irish for “Isle of the fields.” The family engaged in some light farming in the early 
years and lived under relatively primitive conditions until the 1960s. It was not 
until 1967 that the house was connected to town water and electricity.

Henry Willis (1860-1950) was the Member for Robertson in Australia‟s first three 
Parliaments (1901-1910). One of his sons Dr Henry Willis was an Alderman 
on Willoughby Council from 1938-53 and Mayor in 1943 and 1944. In the 
1960s the Willis land, with the exception of the house, was sold to Headlands 
Developments. Dr. Henry Willis died in 1973. 

Innisfallen Castle has NSW State Heritage status.

Development from the 1950s to the 1970s: The Greater Sydney 
Development Association (GSDA) (Walter Burley Griffin’s company) which had 
owned most of Castlecrag, Middle Harbour and Castle Cove, had not developed 
the Castle Cove area. In 1958 the Hooker Corporation bought a controlling 
interest in the Company. From 1956 to the 1970s Headland Developments 
and Hooker-Rex Estates developed Castle Cove. Water and sewerage were 
installed by the developers.

Parks and Reserves: Parks and reserves in Castle Cove include H.D. 
Robb Reserve and Explosives Reserve, the latter of which was originally 
established as a buffer zone for the explosives magazines at Bantry Bay, this 
31.4 ha reserve features some of Sydney‟s most untouched bushland areas. 
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H.C. Press Park commemorates Henry Christian Press who purchased land 
on Middle Harbour in 1909 with the intention of building a house and farm. 
Press operated boat sheds around Sydney harbour and began his Castle Cove 
operations around 1912 with three sheds, picnic grounds and tables with bench 
seating. This later expanded in 1939 to include a wharf, swimming pool and 
dressing sheds which Press called the Palmer Pleasure Gardens.

Willis Park, boundered by Eastern Valley Way and Castle Cove Drive & tennis 
courts,  is named after Dr Henry Hastings Willis, owner of Innisfallen Castle.

Castle Cove Park was created by dedication and by purchase when Council 
approved the Deepwater No 6 Subdivision in 1953. The park pavilion is named 
after Laurence Frederick McGinty MBE (1921-91), local resident activist, Middle 
Harbour Ward Alderman 1957-68, Mayor 1960-67 and Member of Parliament for 
Willoughby 1968-78.

Headland Lookout is named after the roadway that encircles the north-west 
promontory of the Castle Cove headland. The reserve was acquired in 1961 and 
1968 from Headland Developments Pty Ltd. when the land was subdivided into 
large housing blocks. Denawen Park is named after the aboriginal word meaning 
“to barter‟. As the main land developer of Castle Cove, the Hooker Corporation 
elected to highlight the Aboriginal inhabitation of the Lower North Shore by 
choosing Aboriginal names for the new street names in each new housing 
subdivision in Castle Cove. The land was given to Willoughby Council in 1979 

Schools: Castle Cove Public School, Kendall Road, opened in 1952 as 
Roseville East Infants School with 75 students. It was renamed Roseville East 
Public School in 1953 and had 300 students by 1956. It became Castle Cove 
Public School in 1957. A new school hall was built in 1999 and new library in 
2006.

Library: Watermark Castle Cove, located in Deepwater Road,  near the Castle 
Cove shops, is the first facility of its kind to have a Community Library on the 
premises. The Library is operated by Willoughby City Council. 

•	
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Castle Cove Country Club: This golf course was designed and 
promoted by Walter Burley Griffin in 1924 as a centrepiece of the Castlecove 
Estate. While the development of the Castlecrag Estate remained the 
priority, Griffin began drawing up plans for the golf course in 1928 and work 
commenced in 1930. By this time the Depression had severely impacted 
on the finances and prospects of the GSDA, but development of the nine-
hole course continued. (Below golfers on the 9th green with clubhouse in 
background).

It opened on 12 April 1932. Griffin designed the small “shelter shed‟ in 1931 
which featured a shallow reinforced concrete domed roof and distinctive 
French doors. The clubhouse was subsequently enlarged, but the building was 
destroyed by fire in 1957. 
A new clubhouse was opened in 1965 by Laurie McGinty, Mayor of Willoughby.
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Committees 
for 2018 - 2019

Club Administration 		 Director PP Greg Muldoon
	 Programs				    Chair; Norm Gibson, 
	 Public Relations			   Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Vocational, Community & International Service	
						      Director PP Peter Lewis
						      Bob Warland, Grant Campbell, Avis Manoukian
	 Vocational Service	 		
	 Community Service		
	 International Service

Youth Service	 		  Director David Brand
         						      Ian Fraser,  ian Robertson, Greg Bell, John Hartley
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director PP Neil Howie
						      Mike Harrowell, Malcolm Pilcher, Cliff Garrett, Arthur 		
						      Marshall
           

Membership and Social	 Director; Sue Ward
						      Allan Farrar, Lori Farrar, Peter McKeown, Di Wilkinson
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair			   Diana Wilkinson
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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